
Principal's Message
Hello Otter Families,

Another week is flying by! Let’s back up to Friday, March 15 by
visiting STEM NIGHT facilitated by 4th grade teacher Stefanie
Pechan. You will be able to virtually visit by viewing some photos
from the evening. Our students and families experienced amazing
stations and demonstrations! Mrs. Pechan prepared the following
narrative relevant to the origin of her STEM Club:

STEM Club was founded in 2010 by Mrs. Pechan. It started with a small group of science-
enthused students meeting at lunchtime to perform science experiments and explore other areas
of STEM.

After a while, this group decided they would like to teach others what they had been learning and
the first school-wide STEM rotations were held. Once per month, the STEM Club students would
put on their lab coats and lead the rest of the RHD students through various stations during
lunchtime (one day was for grades K-2 and another day for grades 3-5). The STEM Club even led a



STEM PD for both RHD and FG Elementary school teachers. The program expanded with more
students joining and the idea for hosting a family science night was born.

The STEM Club students, under Mrs. Pechan's guidance, plan and organize the stations to have at
the family night. They learn how to plan to have enough materials for the entire student
population, work within a budget, write and practice their talking points for presentations, create
ways to advertise the event (flyers and signs), and continue to share their love of learning with
others. In the past year, the STEM Club has teamed up with the PTA to add a fundraising element
in the form of a food truck and silent auction.

Fast forward 14 years later and the program is still going strong. The annual family STEM Night
takes place in the spring. Interested 4th and 5th graders should look for the bulletin
announcement with the sign-up information in the fall (or go see Mrs. Pechan).

Robert Down held a successful Secure Campus Drill this past Monday. Drills are important to hold
regularly with reminders retrieved from our BIG FIVE Safety packets. Students were cooperative,
and due to the type of drill, were able to continue learning without disruption.

Tuesday was a big day! Superintendent Adamson made time for a Site Visit to RHD and enjoyed a
tour of several classes. We mostly visited our primary grades, received “sparkles” from Mrs.
Perkins, made “change” with 2nd graders during their money unit, and watched energetic TK
students do some balancing moves! Next visitation will include our upper grades.

Our Student Advisory Group of 4th and 5th grade students met with District Curriculum Director
Buck Roggeman in our lovely garden to share their views about RHD. They shared wish lists,
proposed improvements, and what works well! Good discussion over a pizza lunch!

Our second graders performed a delightful musical program for families Monday evening as well as
Tuesday morning for our students entitled Feathers, Scales, and Furry Tails. So many memorized
songs paired with lots of energy :) Festive and fun!

Our generous group of PTA volunteers met Tuesday evening to discuss the many upcoming RHD
events. Topics included safety, Open House, 5th grade activities…the list goes on. This group is very
much appreciated by our staff and families for enriching our students’ lives. Stay tuned for their
newsletter and get ready for lots of action.

On Wednesday, I dined with a dozen RHD Otters in the beautiful school garden complete with juicy
popsicles! These students were the lucky winners of the Caught Being Good Lunch Club, Garden
Docent Ms. Heidi was present! She showed us the thriving vegetables and the “Quiet Room” she
created with comfy seating and lots of books.

Staff member Alex Jenner deserves much credit, along with Michelle Ford for making the Spelling
Bee happen Wednesday night! School Board Trustee Carolyn Swanson, PGPD Resource Officer



Andrea Hill, and former PGUSD Preschool Teacher Jennifer Ross graciously accepted the roles
being the judges! Our 22 spellers are to be congratulated for participating and our winners are:
Sarah Moss, Arina Baigrie, Charlie Watson, and Gabriel Hemmesch.
Well done!

Here is a parking reminder to parents and families dropping off and picking up their children. Our
drop off locations are on Pine and Spruce. Please, after dropping off your students, leave your spot
in a timely manner to allow other parents to drop off. It does get congested in the mornings and the
lack of parking spots might encourage late entry to school. Thank you!

Thank you all for a wonderful, busy week!

Mary Riedel

RHD Upcoming Events

March 24 - RHD Drama Club Play, Ottertorium, 2 PM and 5 PM
March 27 - 5th Grade Career Day Parent Info Meeting, 6:00 PM
April 4 - PGUSD Board Meeting, 6:30 PM
April 5 - Minimum Day, all students dismissed at 12:10 PM
April 8-12 - Spring Break!

Office Reminders...

1) Please have your child to school on time. Gates open at 8:30
AM. Warning bell rings at 8:40 AM. Final bell rings and instruction
begins at 8:45 AM. When a student is tardy it is disruptive to the
office and classroom. In addition, students miss important
information and announcements from their teacher first thing in
the morning.

2) Did you know that you can report your child's absence with your ParentVUE app? Simply log into
your ParentVUE account to send the office a message about why your child is absent.
* Ways to report a student absent *
a) ParentVUE app
b) 24 Hour Absence Line (831) 646-6663

https://robertdown.pgusd.org/documents/Bell-Sched-22-23.pdf


c) Email Annie Deis at adeis@pgusd.org

3) Please make sure to relay afterschool plans with your child PRIOR to the school day.
The office and teachers are getting phone calls and emails from parents daily about what their child
should do after school. This is disruptive.

Volunteer & Chaperone Clearance
If you plan on being a VOLUNTEER on campus or a CHAPERONE
for a field trip, please be sure you are fingerprint cleared with our
district. To make an appointment at the District Office please
contact Bree Nehring by calling 607-8892 or emailing
bnehring@pgusd.org

Before coming to campus to volunteer, please check with your
child's teacher to schedule a time that works best for them.

Robert Down Birthday Books

This notice is to tell you about our voluntary program designed to
build the RHD library and
foster your child’s love of reading.
Here is how it works: To join the Robert H. Down Birthday Book
Club fill out the information below (scroll way down to the bottom
of this message to print the Birthday Book forms) and deposit it in
the Drop Box at school along with a check for $20.00 (please make
the check payable to the P.G.U.S.D. and write R.H.D. Birthday Book
on the memo line).
When your child’s birthday month comes around Ms. Scanlon will
present a new book in honor of your child’s birthday. Your child will
be the first one to check out and read the book that has been

donated to the library to celebrate their birthday. A bookplate with your child’s name will be affixed
to the inside cover for all future readers to appreciate.
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SIGN UP FOR THE WAVE PROGRAM HERE!

https://www.thewaveprogram.org/


BUY A YEARBOOK HERE!

https://store.plicbooks.com/projects/b067ad18-147c-48c6-9a2b-776d96f80e1d
















CLICK HERE to ORDER RHD Spirit Wear

http://fieldofdreamsdesigns.com/client-shops/RHD-Otters
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AI Parent Training For Students
The SmartSocial Parent, Teacher & Counselor forum will teach you
the hidden safety features of TikTok, Snapchat, Instagram, Fortnite,
Netflix, YouTube & More

launch smartsocial.com

https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
https://smartsocial.com/ai
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Robert Down Elementary School

Website: https://robertdown.pgusd.org/
Location: 485 Pine Avenue, Pacific Grove, CA, USA
Phone: (831) 646-6540
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